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Wayland Moore presents the program for the November meeting of the Blue Ridge Chapter, 
NRHS.  His title?  "Finishing a couple of Louisiana short lines and New and Newer in 2013 or 
Mo[o]re train travels in 2013".  Bewildered?  Don't be.  Come to the November meeting to see 
what it's all about.  It'll be a great show! 
 

Wednesday, November 13, 2013.     6:00 p.m. 
Charley's Restaurant.     707 Graves Mill Rd.     Lynchburg, VA 
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Blue Ridge Chapter, National Railway Historical Society 
Minutes of Meeting on October 9, 2013 

 
 

President Rick Johnson called the meeting to order at Charleyôs Restaurant shortly after 7:30 
p.m.  Present were 16 members and one guest, Dennis Harris, son of Dr. David Harris.  The 
minutes of the September meeting were approved as distributed.  Because John Tanner was 
away, the treasurerôs report was deferred.  Cards were distributed to be signed by members and 
sent to Charlie and Judy Long with concern for their son Jeremy, and to Roy and Tina Evans 
with concern for Tinaôs recovery from recent surgery.  Norris Deyerle reported that his wife, 
Peggy, had successfully completed radiation treatments. 
 
Under old business, Rick Johnson reported that 15 members and friends were present at the 
September 15 picnic in Altavista.  The Christmas banquet will be held on Saturday, December 7 
at the old train station in Altavista.  The charge will be $15.00 per member or guest.  Additional 
expenses will be subsidized by the Chapter treasury.  All reservations and payments should be 
made to Norris Deyerle by the November 13 meeting.  
 
Under new business, Earl Guthrow reported a request from a woman from South Boston 
seeking Chapter support for an exhibit surrounding a former N&W caboose.  It was generally felt 
that the Chapter might support this project at a future date if more information became available.  
Norris Deyerle, Virginia Rail Heritage Region representative, reviewed our recent contributions 
to railroad history from the Rail Day proceeds:  

N & W Historical Society - Archival Fund 
Roanoke Chapter, NRHS ï Virginian Station fund 
Virginia Museum of Transportation - 611 Campaign 
C & O Historical Society ï wooden boxcar renewal 
Friends of High Bridge 
 

A long and lively discussion was held concerning membership dues.  There was concern that 
the large percentage increase in the national dues would prevent present members from 
renewing their memberships for next year.   
 
President Rick Johnson appointed Lee Hawkins and Reggie Akers as members of the 
nominating committee to select a slate of officers for 2014, to be voted on at the November 
meeting.  Wayland Moore will present the November program.  Lloyd Lipscomb won the 50-
50.drawing .  The meeting was adjourned after 8:00 p.m. 
  
Kurt Reisweber presented the program on his ñCalifornia Trip" of  March, 2012.  
 
Lloyd Lipscomb, Acting Secretary 
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Attention BRC, NRHS Members.  ELECTIONS in November!  At our regular Nov. BRC, NRHS, 
meeting on Wed. Nov. 13, 2013, we will have our annual election for BRC officers. All positions are open 
for candidates. Our Election Chairman for 2013 is Lee Hawkins. If you would like to run for an elected 
position please contact Lee ASAP and let him know to put your name into the hat.  
 
Lee's contact info:  
Home email: railhawk46@aol.com          Work email: ilhawkins@babcock.com 
Home phone: 434-237-2429.   Work phone: 434-522-6704.  Cell Phone: 434-610-2429. 
 
Thanks in advance for your consideration,  
Norris Deyerle, BRC, NRHS   
 
 
Blue Ridge Chapter Members and Friends.   Reserve your spot:  Annual BRC Christmas Banquet.   
To kick off the Christmas season, our annual BRC Christmas Banquet will be Saturday Dec. 7, 2013, at 
the restored Southern Railway station in Altavista, Va.  Social hour starts at 6:00 PM.  Buffet dinner starts 
around 6:45 PM.  The cost is $15.00 per person. You do not need to be a BRC member to attend.  Make 
your check payable to the Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS.  I will be collecting your payment at the Nov. 
BRC, NRHS, meeting on Wed. Nov. 13, 2013.  If you can't make it to the meeting then please mail your 
payment to Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS, P.O. Box 11731, Lynchburg, Va. 24506-1731.  Remember, there 
is no "Fun Meeting" in Nov. due to the Thanksgiving Holiday.  I will need to have your payment in my 
hand by Wed. Nov. 20, 2013.  The caterer needs a firm headcount ahead of time so she'll know how 
much food to prepare.  This is always a well attended event.  Space is limited so please make your 
reservations early.  The ladies really enjoy the social hour and the dinner!  This is a great way to say 
"thank you" to them for putting up with us.  Following dinner there will be a railroad related slide or digital 
show.  
 
Please call me at 434-237-4912 or email me at railcow@msn.com if you have any questions.  
 
Hope to see many of you there,  
Norris Deyerle, 
BRC, NRHS,  Lynchburg, Va.  

 
The 3rd Annual Picnic at Red Dog Manor 

by Dale W. Diacont 
 

 Only the bravest ventured to Waynesboro to attend the 3rd Annual Old Dominion Railfans Picnic 
on a very rainy Sunday afternoon.  The October 13th event was held at the home of Dale & Audrey 
Diacont who border with over 300 feet with what was once Chesapeake and Ohioôs Mountain 
Subdivision main line, now operated by the Buckingham Branch RR.  The Diacont's home is also known 
by passing train and engine crews as Red Dog Manor.  Despite the nasty rain and low-hanging clouds, 
however, there could hardly be a better place to hold a picnic in the entire Commonwealth. 
 
 Twenty-two folks came to the picnic when all heads were counted.  Had there been a twenty-third 
guest in attendance, he would have had to stand on the front porch.  As it panned out, the only person 
that got wet was the grill cook ï and those who ventured onto the deck to watch Amtrakôs westbound 
Cardinal heading for Staunton at a mile-a-minute pace. 
 
 As was customary during previous Old Dominion Railfans picnics, Bubba burgers, baked beans 
and brownies were furnished by the hosts.  Those that attended graciously brought a covered dish in 
order to fill out the table.  When the final guest decided to brave the unrelenting weather in order to head 
home, no one left hungry! 
 
 This yearôs picnic included several guests that hadnôt previously attended.  Blue Ridge Chapter, 
NRHS members Norris Deyerle and Lee Hawkins; and their wives, drove up from Lynchburg.  Fellow 
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retired locomotive engineer A. Douglas Riddell and his wife Sandy came from Ashland.  Doug shared 
with us his new book that he co-authored with Donna Strother Deekins on Virginiaôs Santa Claus trains.   
  
Blue Ridge Dispatcher Editor Garland Harperôs ears were probably burning during the 
picnic.  Charles Curley, III, from Richmond and Williamsburgôs Bill Whitbeck were both 
on hand.  Curley and Whitbeck were two of Garlandôs college cronies during his days at 
the College of William and Mary.  Next year, perhaps Garland can take a day off from 
his strenuous duties at work in order to make his first appearance.                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                        "Goodness, my ears are hot!" 

 
 

Photographers scramble for a vantage point as Amtrakôs westbound Cardinal passes Red Dog Manor during the 2nd annual Old 
Dominion Railfans picnic held in October 2012.  This particular event commenced at 2PM on the Sunday before Columbus Day 
last year and those arriving early saw the eastbound Cardinal pass only a couple ticks off of the advertised.    
 
  

 
 

Blue Ridge Chapter, NRHS, member Lee and Janet Hawkins, Dale Diacont and Audrey, and Peggy Deyerle and Norris. seek a 
bit of shelter during the rain that held sway during the 3rd annual Old Dominion Railfans picnic in Waynesboro.  The Diaconts 
opened their house to a group of twenty-two railfans from across the Commonwealth.  Next yearôs event will be held on October 
12, 2014.   
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SIGHTINGS 
 

Oct. 24 - CSX ditcher / spreader spotted 
hard at work grooming the right of way 
along Hydro St.                          (G. Harper) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nov. 4 - The Amtrak Exhibit 
train was a part of the 
Amtrak Crescent's consist 
passing through town. The 
train, including the unit 
recently painted to honor the 
country's veterans, was 
caught crossing the James 
River just as the sun came 
up. #20 normally leaves 
Lynchburg in the dark, but 
thanks to the change to 
Standard time the day before 
and the train running just 
over an hour late sunlight 
was present     (G. Harper)  
 
 
 
 

Nov. 7- The Central of Georgia NS heritage 
unit was caught by Norris Deyerle's son, 
Adam, at the former Southern Ry. station in 
Chatham , VA, now  the current Pittsylvania 
County History Center and Library.  Not bad 
for a cell phone camera on a cloudy day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 




